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Following on from the 2019 year we found ourselves once again in managing another year 
of COVID-19. 
 
Lockdowns within States, the closure of boarders combined with further restrictions within 
each State lead to us not being able to run events and this included Nationals 2021. 
 
While this risk remains a more lenient approach has been taken in 2022, which has enabled 
the Association and Clubs to regain activities as we return to “normal” after nearly 3 years 
of restrictions. 
 
During this time, it is important that we reflect on some of the achievements that this 
committee has made in keeping the 3D AAA as an Association operational and financial. 
 

1.  the experience and commitment of the Committee Members 
2. the fact that we were the first to present our Insurers with formal Risk Management 

Matrix to manage through these troubling times which enabled us to maintain our 
Insurance Cover for our Clubs and members – an acknowledgement to our Insurers 
that worked alongside me in setting these things in place 

3.  we managed through these times extending benefits to our members, clubs and 
sponsors managing these in line with the financials we had – including the increase 
costs to the Association of business as usual – Insurance, Updating Targets and other 
matters covered in more detail in our Treasurers Report 

 
As we progressively moved into 2022, we saw our membership grow as members returned 
to the sport and clubs were able to resume normal activities. 
 
Today, we deal with a new generation of members and while the majority of members 
progressively grow with the direction the committee takes them to; to now reap the 
benefits of time and effort put into moving the Association forward. 
There are those members who are not prepared to look at the growing trends, remain in the 
past causing and creating factions within the Association, targeting individuals on the 
committee with false allegations – example a single committee member makes decisions No 
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one committee member makes decisions we collectively review all decisions and then make 
the call on the action(s) to be taken. 
 
 
 
 
As we now move into 2023, I acknowledge all the committee from our current President, to 
all the on the committee that have effectively given up their time to ensuring that our 
Association can and does provide opportunities for Clubs, Members and Sponsors to grow 
into the future with the Association.  
 
I look forward to working with the new committee members elected at this AGM in 2022. 
 
 
Regards, 

 
Cordell McGuire. 

Secretary 3DAAA 
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